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Chapeau 
Against the backdrop of multiple ongoing crises – pandemics, a climate emergency, 
multiple armed conflicts – and at the midpoint of the 2030 Agenda, we see stagnation 
and even regression towards the attainment of 17 Sustainable Development Goals 
(SDGs). The Pact should not only address the immediate crises of our times but also 
lay down a resilient and equitable foundation for the future. It must be inclusive, 
effective, meaningful visionary, transformative and sustainable. Iit will only achieve this 
if it recognizes, includes and addresses the perspectives of “We the People”: those 
ultimately affected by these crises. 
 
Persons of diverse sexual orientations, gender identities, gender expressions and sex 
characteristics (SOGIESC) including LGBTI persons2, are amongst those of “We the 
People” that are disproportionately affected. The incorporation of our perspectives in 
the Pact therefore brings vital, solution-oriented perspectives born from our diverse 
and intersectional experiences. We see solutions that are born from our experiences 
not only as people of diverse SOGIESCs, but also people who live in all communities 
and are of all ages. We are workers, families, children and youth, persons of faith and 
no faith, indigenous persons, persons with disabilities, persons of all colours and 
ethnic backgrounds. We therefore seek a Pact that works for all people and especially 
one that includes those who are too-often left behind. We are committed to actively 
participating in global decision-making processes and initiatives. 
 
 
 

 
1 The LGBTI Stakeholder Group
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